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Adjunct Faculty Minutes
        April 8, 2008

                              Dorothy K. Moore and Lisa Arkell, Co-Chairs

Present: Dorothy K. Moore. Lisa Arkell, Judy Emerson, Sue Bettles, Dale Griffith, Dyan Green

Absent: Lisa Webb, Doris Bessett, Cheryl Gregersen, Mira Kurka, Lisa Webb
Topic: Now that the Adjunct Faculty contact information has been collected, organized, and updated, what is our next course of action? 

· The Committee began its meeting with a review of the information

gleaned from Lynette Peterson in Human Resources.  See attached handouts.

Sue’s summary will be made available online. 

· The next major course of action is to alert the Adjunct Faculty to the
survey that is available through the adjunct faculty website. Dorothy and Dyan will visit Human Resources to see if the Adjunct Faculty Address Book includes not only the Adjuncts’ Groupwise e-mail, but their current “working” e-mail too, in order that a message can go out to the adjuncts regarding the survey in a quick and efficient manner.
Other concerns being addressed:

· Sue Bettles and Dale Griffith will work together to articulate
justification for keeping adjuncts “in the loop” who otherwise might not be teaching during a particular semester. As currently stands, adjuncts are removed from Groupwise and the website directory during the semester they do not teach. Sue will then talk to Jeff Cox.

· Sue Bettles will also seek clarification from Human Resources

regarding adjuncts’ transcripts: Are copies of transcripts okay, or do they need to be sealed copies? Without transcripts, degrees are not posted in the directories. 

· Dale will keep the committee informed on the gradebook issue

currently under discussion in the Academic Standards Committee.

· Workroom mail boxes are still an issue: Adjuncts are not checking

their mail boxes. Dorothy will post an announcement on the Adjunct Faculty webpage. 
Adjunct Faculty contact forms and pay dates

(Outlined by Sue Bettles, Adjunct Faculty Representative) 

· Only adjuncts getting a contract for the current semester will remain on the Adjunct Faculty website list.

· D.J. Smith (in computer services) keeps the adjunct list of GBC GroupWise e-mail addresses.  These addresses expire on 12/31 or 6/30, unless the adjunct teaches the next semester.  If an adjunct needs to keep the address for some other reason, he or she should contact D.J. or ask the department chair to request that the address not expire.  

· If adjuncts have any problems with GBC e-mail, they should contact D.J. Smith (753-2252).

.

· It is the responsibility of each adjunct to check the accuracy of their personal information on the Adjunct Faculty website.  If it’s inaccurate, adjuncts should contact Lynnette Peterson (753-2194).  If the site has incorrect or inaccurate information on degrees held, the adjunct must give Lynnette a copy of the relevant transcript.  Official transcripts are preferable, but a sealed transcript issued to the student may be acceptable.  If an official transcript is already on file, adjuncts can ask Lynnette to refer to their files to correct errors. (Transcripts should be on file, anyway, regardless of how long an adjunct has been teaching at GBC.)
· The date instructors receive their first paycheck depends on a number of factors:

1. Department chairs must send in a pay request by the 3rd or the 5th --- depending on the month --- for adjuncts to be paid at the end of that month.

2. Adjuncts must return their signed contracts by the 18th or the 23rd --- depending on the month --- to be paid at the end of that month.

3. When adjuncts start teaching near the end of a month (as often happens), they will not receive a paycheck until the following month. For example, when classes begin towards the end of August, the first paycheck usually is not issued until the first of October.  

Meeting between Dorothy and Lynnette Peterson, HR   March 21, 2008 Friday
Background information:

The Adjunct Faculty Committee has collected contact information from the adjuncts. This information was turned into a spreadsheet by a student worker. The spreadsheet was forwarded to Susanna Dorr who added names and contact information that were not yet on our list.

Dorothy and Susanna talked to each other on the phone March 20th to make sure that the contact information was removed from the spreadsheet for those who requested their contact information not be “posted” publicly.

March 21st Dorothy met with Lynnette Peterson in HR to give her a few more forms and to explain what Susanna and Dorothy had done so far with the adjunct faculty names.

Below is a summary of Dorothy’s meeting with Lynnette Peterson. 

Notes: 

Tutors

Tutors, etc., such as those who work for Adult Basic Education, cannot be classified as “adjunct.” A person’s contract must say “adjunct” or “instructor” in order to be listed as such in the campus directories. 

Updating and posting of degrees

The adjuncts’ contracts ask for transcripts. If transcripts are not provided HR, then HR does not post their degree. Even when an adjunct requests a directory update on her/his degree, the updated degree will not be posted in the directory if there are no transcripts to substantiate the update. 

Updated adjunct faculty contact information

Lynnette Peterson in HR will keep a spreadsheet of updated adjunct faculty contact information. As updated information comes in to HR, she will update it online. 

Lynnette Peterson also showed me the contact-release permission form she keeps on the adjuncts. She refers to that form when updating the contact information online.

Dorothy gave Lynnette a handful of forms that need requested something be updated in the directory. She’ll go in and change whatever can be changed.

Contacting the adjuncts

Now that the adjunct faculty’s contact information is being updated online, the Adjunct Faculty Committee can refer to that source whenever it needs to get information out to the adjunct faculty. 

If there is no contact information available online, the Adjunct Faculty Committee can request the appropriate Administrative Assistant contact the adjunct and have that adjunct contact an Adjunct Faculty Committee member.

To avoid duplicating all this messy paperwork

Next year Lynnette Peterson and Dorothy will sit down before the semester begins to organize a plan to ensure the Adjunct Faculty Committee and Human Resources are not duplicating paperwork.  

Getting contact information from Administrative Assistants, as explained by Mary Gilbertson, March 21, 2008 

Mary Gilbertson checked with Julie Byrnes:  Any contact information adjuncts have given for SIS is available to the committee for school use.  
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